
Council of Small Business Organisations of Australia Ltd.

                                                                                                                       ABN 43 008 597 304

14 March 2003

Senator Stephen Conroy
Senator for Victoria

Deputy Opposition Leader in the Senate

Shadow Minister for Finance, Small Business and Financial Services

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Subject:
Terrorism Insurance Bill 2002

Dear Stephen,

You asked the Council of Small Business Organisations of Australia Ltd (COSBOA) to comment on subject Bill.

COSBOA advised Trowbridge Consulting in September 2002 that small business should not have to pay insurance levy to cover the proposed Terrorism Insurance. In reviewing the Bills details with our members this last week there has been a unanimous response to reject the proposed Terrorism Insurance Bill 2002. 
COSBOA does not support the imposition of a terrorism levy on small business through an increase of insurance premiums. The belief of our membership is terrorism acts should be seen in a community context (similar to a national disaster) and that the Government should self-insure for such instances. Trying to regulate via a levy will not keep up to market requirements over time and the general belief that terrorist attacks in Australia is low risk as compared to other parts of the world. In the legislation the proposed levies do not take into account any additional charges that may be added by the various insurance companies involved to recover their costs.
Our membership does not believe Government should single out the business sector to pay for this measure. They do not have the confidence that the funds collected if not used would be returned to the contributors. Small business would rally to support Government and the community at the time of a terrorist attack as they have shown in the case of recent national disasters such as the drought and ACT bushfires.

My research into this subject does indicate that terrorism insurance is currently available in the market place and that in similar schemes in other parts of the world the process is by choice not by regulation. It would appear that this policy is primarily designed to protect the risks associated with large CBD properties with the payment spread to small business who would see themselves as low risk or no risk. 

In conclusion, small business response has been overwhelming in their rejection of the proposed Terrorism Insurance Bill 2002 and I would encourage Government to reconsider the proposal and accept the solution that Government should self-insure terrorist acts as and if they occur. This would then eliminate the additional compliance cost, collection cost etc. that would occur as a result of the Bill being passed.
If you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely

Mike Potter

CEO

cc – 
the Hon Joe Hockey, MP, Minister for Small Business and Tourism


the Hon Ian Macfarlane, MP, Minister for Industry, Tourism and Resources
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